Municipality of the County of Inverness Special Meeting Thursday, April 15th, 2021

Council: Warden Laurie Cranton

Deputy Warden Bonny MacIsaac

Councillor Alfred Poirier Councillor John MacLennan Councillor Lynn Chisholm Councillor Catherine Gillis

Staff: Keith MacDonald, CAO

Christine Murray, Manager of Legal and Governance Debbie Nicholson, Administrative Assistant to Council Donna MacDonald, Director of Tourism and Culture

Karolyn Aucoin, Communications and Community Engagement Specialist Erin Gillis, Manager of Operations and Occupational Health and Safety

1. UPDATE ON 2021-2022 GENERAL OPERATING BUDGET

The Director of Finance, Tanya Tibbo, provided an update to Council on the timeline for further Budget discussions. She also provided an update on the status of the 2021 – 2022 general operating Budget. There was discussion regarding whether to use the surplus from the 2020-2021 fiscal year to balance the general operating budget for fiscal 2021-2022. This will be discussed further at an upcoming budget meeting.

2. UPDATE ON SOLID WASTE SERVICES

The Manager of Operations and Occupational Health and Safety, Erin Gillis, provided an update to Council on solid waste collection and some of the challenges surrounding the Kenloch landfill site.

3. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION: That the meeting adjourn at 4:08 pm.

MOVED BY: Deputy Warden MacIsaac

MOTION CARRIED